
Life in the gardens has almost returned to normal at the end of the first year free from Covid 

restrictions. Well almost normal ! Thankfully the majority of our volunteers survived without any 

lasting ill-effects and continue to work with undiminished enthusiasm planting, pruning, harvesting, 

and keeping the relentless weeds at bay. Beside the work of maintaining the gardens themselves, 

refurbishment of the glasshouse is on-going, benches have been repaired, paths relayed, the auricular 

theatre has been overhauled, and a new equipment store has been constructed in the lower garden. 

 

The pandemic necessarily reduced many of our activities, however in June, along with three other 

gardens in Burton, we took part in the National Open Garden Scheme and welcomed many visitors 

through the gate. A special oak tree was planted to mark the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, and we hope 

to mark the Coronation in a similar way. Our series of regular evening lectures was put on hold, but a 

return to a full programme will hopefully happen in the not too distant future.  

 

Our finances are in good shape and reserve funds have been set aside for equipment and various 

refurbishment projects including upgrading the kitchen area. Hire of the glasshouse has provided a 

steady income from weekly visits by a local yoga group, and meetings of various local history and U3A 

groups. We experienced an increase in visitor numbers during the lockdown, which appears to have 

continued, reflected in the on-going sale of plants and books. We are most grateful for the donation 

of books to add to the stock, but have to regularly remind people that we don’t accept brick-a-brack, 

jigsaws, or hard-backed books which experience shows just don’t sell – despite how good a condition 

they are ! 

 

Construction of the new houses has continued throughout the period and several are now occupied. 

Maintaining access to the gardens has at times proved challenging, but we are grateful for the support 

and co-operation of the site-owner, developer, and particularly Robin, the site-agent, and his team.  

The condition of the Waterloo Beech continues to be a matter of concern, particularly for the safety 

of people accessing the site, and a decision on its future is awaited. 

 

Finally, once again our thanks go to all the volunteers for their work: To the Trustees for all their time 

and effort, to the Friends for their support, to our secretary, Janet, to our treasurer, Tony, to Connie 

who faithfully opens and shuts the gardens every  day,…………………… and to all the other individuals 

who help to make Burton Manor Gardens a success ! Thank You. 

 

Gavin Hunter. Acting Chairman. 
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